March 23, 2020

Dear Governor Beshear,

We understand that all health care facilities must comply with the orders established.  We have read the US Department of Homeland Security statement of March 19 which provided guidance that” if you work in a critical infrastructure industry such as health care services you have a special responsibility to maintain your normal work schedule.”
We realize that you as Governor can issue an order which all in Kentucky must comply with.  You had recommended medical facilities cease elective procedures. Health care professionals including chiropractors in many other states have been mandated to distinguish between elective and active and acute care.  Eliminating elective care is not something we have a contention with.  Providing care that if removed would further deteriorate a person’s condition and lead into more disability is something that should not be removed at this critical time of caring for our community. We are fully ready and capable of providing care according to the distinction of active and acute care. 
Chiropractors are providing vital, essential services that if removed will increase the burdens on hospitals caring for the large sector of our community who suffer from back pain and musculoskeletal conditions.  There are 3 people a day in Kentucky dying from opioid overdoses according to the 2017 National Institutes on Drug Abuse data for Kentucky.  This number is higher than the 3 people who have died in Kentucky from COVID-19.
As chiropractors we are very familiar with sacrifice and doing all for the greatest good.  Keeping our offices open with absolute compliance with the CDC protocols and Team Kentucky’s poster will allow for Kentuckians to not add to the stress and pains they are going through.

The last thing that we chiropractors want to be seen as being “exceedingly difficult -seeing ourselves as being an exception.”  Our care is for our community getting the best care possible in the safest, most compliant way in total compliance with the laws.  We are not sure what “specific actions of the few” have caused you to mandate more restrictions.  We have been seeking conversation with you and through emails and phone calls in order to work together.  It sounds like you feel that you must mandate closures of chiropractic offices due to these specific actions of the few.  It would be unfortunate for the entire population of Kentucky to pay the price by closing chiropractors due to these “specific actions of the few.” 
We are asking is to continue to apply to chiropractors the same standards that all other health care professionals in Kentucky are being held to and not isolating out chiropractors for doing our jobs.  If your mandate to close as of 8pm applies to all health care professionals in Kentucky then so be it.  If it is solely chiropractors than our ask of you is why?  What is it about chiropractors that causes you to not allow us to provide the essential health care to our community that others are afforded at this critical time of need. 
Dr Jennifer DePice

